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Copying facilities and paper are generously provided by the Wellcome Trust.

Please send in your photos, questions, and comments to stephanie_lott@hotmail.com
ensuring that any submissions reach us by no later than the 15th each month

Hinxton News is an independent village newsletter, established and run by
volunteers and distributed free of charge to approximately 160 Hinxton households.

Our mission is to inform the residents of Hinxton of local news and issues,
while promoting inclusion and fostering a strong spirit of community.

Disclaimer 
The Editors are not responsible for the opinions expressed by contributors nor do

they accept responsibility for the accuracy of information contained in the
advertisements. Any views expressed by the editors via their own article submissions

are their own and do not express the views or opinions of Hinxton News.
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 HINXTON PARISH COUNCIL

Useful Contacts
District & County Councillor: Peter McDonald

Tel 07912 669092 
email: peter.mcdonald@cambridgeshire.gov.uk

Member of Parliament: Pippa Heylings 
Email: pippa.heylings.mp@parliament.uk 

Website: https://www.pippaheylings.org.uk/
Parliamentary office 
House of Commons 

London 
SW1A 0AA

From January 2025, Parish Council Meetings will be held every month in the
Village Hall, generally on the 2nd Monday of the month. 

Website: https://www.hinxton-pc.gov.uk

Have you ever thought about becoming a parish
councillor? 

We currently have a vacancy

Village Hall Bookings; c/o Kate Riley. 
Tel; 01799530350    

 Email: Hinxtonvillagehall.booking@gmail.com 

Vacancy
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Greetings to my fellow Hinxtonians. I hope you have all had a good
summer. 

Last week I had a few days in Arras in France. It’s well worth a visit and
isn’t too far away. I took the Eurostar and enjoyed lots of French food,
wine and some blue skies. 

Arras is noted for the tragic events that took place during the First World
War. I visited a wonderful memorial to those who lost their lives, learned
about the tunnels that run beneath Arras, and got severe vertigo going up
the Belfry that towers above the town! Definitely worth a visit.  I’ve
included a few photos as I had some space in this month’s edition.

In other news, the Village Hall design will be presented on 8  Sept at
7pm, followed by the Parish Council Meeting at 8pm. Please do take the
time to go and have a look as it will be an important development for the
village. 

th

Take care and see you around and about
 

Steph 
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Get ready
Got your owl?  Your massive trunk? Your quidditch broomstick?  You’re ready for
school… at least you are if you’re off to Hogwarts School of Witchcraft and Wizardry.
From Malory Towers to Harry Potter, school stories have shaped our understanding of
education.  As a child, I loved them, especially when it involved a boarding school.  
Somehow, I was convinced that life would be far better if I were a boarder, although I
was thinking about the more congenial establishments.  Children’s fiction is just as full
of the places you would much rather not attend, like St Custard’s, Geoffrey Willan and
Ronald Searle’s creation from Down with Skool.

While we all wait for the new HBO Harry Potter series, it’s time to take a few tips from
the original films and their back to front back to school preparations.  Remember the
moment in Harry Potter and the Chamber of Secrets, where Dobby the House Elf and
Uncle Vernon try to stop Harry from returning to Hogwarts?  While Uncle Vernon
employs preventative measures like bars on the window and locks on the doors,
Dobby warns Harry that school is not good for him and that danger lies ahead.  
Harry’s response is telling.  For him, school is important because it’s where his friends
are.

This is true for Harry and perhaps true for many of us.  School is the place where we
begin an independent life … begin to learn the art of getting on with other people and
making friends along with the science of tying up shoelaces and looking after our
belongings.

While for most children, as it is for Harry, starting or going back to school can be a big
adventure, spare a thought for those children who will find the prospect of a return
more than just worrying.  And for their parents.

And whether the children in your family are keen to start or reluctant… if they – or you
– are anxious about the new term, here’s a little prayer …

CHURCH NEWS
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CONTACTS
Rev Lydia Smith revlydiasmith@gmail.com

Hinkledux Parish Administrator hinkleduxpa@gmail.com
Additional contact details can be found on the website http://www.hinkledux.com/

Best wishes

Lydia
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It’s time for
a Macmillan
Coffee
Morning

 and you’re invited
 Let’s do whatever it takes 

to support people living with cancer.

Place: Church Green Cottage

Date: Saturday 27th September

Time: 10.30am - 12 noon 

Contact:  Sarah Mckeown

Macmillan Cancer Support, registered charity in England and Wales (261017), Scotland (SC039907) and the Isle of Man (604). Also operating in Northern Ireland. MAC19933_InvitePoster
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Notes from Parish Council Meeting held 14  July 2025th

Wellcome Trust Campus Development. 
Recent Liaison meeting with Urban and Civic:
Permission has now been given for Parcel D - Lab buildings and for Parcel A – new homes
and amenities. Contractors have been appointed. The new bridges will be constructed on
the site and then lifted into place when ready. Some work on the Highway will be done
later but expected to cause minimal disruption. All work will be carried out under the
Considerate Construction scheme. ANPR cameras will be put in to look for any
construction traffic going through villages- any contractor in breach will be taken to task
and contracts  discontinued.
Discussions will be undertaken to see how residents will have open access to the
grounds. U & C asked how they could help the Parish eg upskilling for residents and
groups; a way of giving back to the community. It was suggested that this was not very
specific, so more details will be asked for. U & C have helped previously with cleaning the
Playground, upgrading the Church carpark and helping with the Ickleton Lion. 
They have also expressed an interest in offering help to the Hinxton Mill, and at some
point, will be watching the Mill in action.
New Road junction- nothing to be done now but a safety audit will be undertaken.

Village Hall extension  James Tipping from the Planning department has given approval
to the application and the next amount of money will be released for the next stage of the
design and planning. Andy Brown asked about having authority to approve payments and
accounts; it was confirmed that he could do this.
A presentation will be given at the next meeting of the Parish Council on the 8  Sept.  The
meeting will start at the earlier time of 7pm so that the presentation will be held first,
followed by the PC meeting. A notice will be put in the Hinxton News and on the website.

th

A question was asked whether the outside of the present Hall would be changed. There
are 3 options- do nothing, add render, or put on shiplap. Having either render or shiplap
will help with insulation.
We have had confirmation from accountant that we will be able to reclaim VAT if we
register for VAT. This means that VAT will need to be added to hiring the Hall.
Grants for solar panels will be looked for.

Playground. Following the ROSPA Safety report, a quote was obtained from Playsource
for remedial work needed. It was agreed to ask Playsource to carry out the works required
for the equipment.

Quiet Lanes. Nothing received back from Duxford yet, need to speak to Peter McDonald
and Highway for next stage.  Some confusion re the definition of Quiet Lanes; this is to
make the road safer but not shut completely.

Dog poo bin location. 2 new bins now installed; one by the entrance to the Mill and one by
the Ford. Discussion was held whether to relocate the old small bin from the Mill to
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somewhere in the north of the village. The corner triangle of grass where North End Rd
and High St was a possible location; however it was decided to monitor the area to see
whether one is needed here.  If there are reports of dog mess not being cleared, then we
will revisit this to see where to put it. Thoughts from residents about this welcomed.
 
Highways. McDonalds roundabout- this has now gone back to the drawing board. Local
Highway Initiative, our application has been reviewed, a decision to be made re one way
system in Hunts Lane, expected to hear in Oct. 20mph, this has again been applied for,
waiting to hear back.
 
Hinxfest. At the previous meeting, Ceri Williams asked for a breakdown of the costs as to
how much would be needed to fund the events. Mike Boagey produced this which was
for approx. £419 for the materials and a donation of £100 to make the items. Ann
Howsden charity would fund the children’s party and Wellcome will be asked to provide
the printing. It was proposed to donate £519 towards the costs - all in agreement.
 
Public Participation. Question asked re the permissive paths: are they now accessible?
Fence has been repaired, paths need cutting, Clerk to contact Bidwells.

Water leak in North End Rd- water company do not want to close the road while schools
are still open as it will cause disruption. It was thought that it was better to cause
disruption to stop the leak, Peter McDonald will contact Streetwise to see what is
happening.

Alex Clarke at the Red Lion has offered help for when the Village Hall is being extended.
Thanks given for his offer, will be looked at nearer the time. The Church will be available
as well for holding Parish meetings.
 
VJ day, 15th August, flag raising ceremony to be held on the day. Details will be in
Hinxton News and on the website and Facebook. (Editor’s note: these notes are from the
July meeting and the event took place)
 
FINANCE
Bank Balances at 8th July 2025 
Current A/C : £11,043.38 
Business /AC : 41,743.02
Village Hall sec 106 /AC £3757.49
Total: £56,543.89 
 
To see the District and County Council report, please go to the Hinxton PC website.
 
Date of next meeting at the Village Hall: 8th September 2025

 7pm Village Hall Design presentation
 7.30 Parish Council Meeting
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Visit to Arras
August 2025 Giants!

Gorgeous produce 
on the market

Curiosities on the
marché aux puces

Underground 
at the 

Carrière Wellington

Tunnels beneath
Arras dating back

to the 11
Century

th

Frites!



Since the launch of the Society in 2014, its website has continued to evolve and expand as a resource for
the local area. It is hoped that this article may help people make the most of www.hundredparishes.org.uk
You are encouraged to step through the menu to get a feel for what is available. If you want to look
something up, you might try either Parishes, What’s On, Articles or Walks. 

Parishes holds the key to lots of things. From either the map or the alphabetical listing, select an
individual parish to find out a little about its history, the nearest walks or details for a pub or tea room.
Introductions include ideas for further reading and links to useful websites.

What’s On lists future events in chronological order. Many entries have a link to further information. We
are pleased to give publicity to any event that promotes local knowledge or culture, exploration or
conservation.

Articles offers local insight into a wide range of topics. 

Walks has general guidance and then three options: Station walks, Quiet Lane walks and Other walks.
Scroll down the list to find one that suits your need in terms of location and distance. Then click on the
walk number to call it up. The first few paragraphs will describe distance, terrain and opportunities for
refreshment. When you find a walk you like, print it to take with you. [Control, P] is a useful shortcut to
start printing. 

Feedback is a way of telling us of changes or something we have missed – perhaps a pub closure, bus
route change, additional activity for What’s On, or website links or phone numbers that no longer work. 

I hope these notes have been useful and may make your visits to the website more rewarding.

Ken McDonald, Secretary

THE HUNDRED PARISHES SOCIETY
www.hundredparishes.org.uk
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Hinxton Classifieds
Have you got something you want to sell?

Exchange? Offer? Here is the space to do it!

Check out
 Hinxton’s

Facebook page and
the parish council

website. 
Great ways to keep

up to date with
Hinxton news and

events

Don’t forget folks, every first Friday of the month is
Friendly Friday 

at 
the Red Lion. 

Pop in anytime between 6 and 7.30pm for a chat and a
drink with fellow villagers. 

Happy hour drinks from 6pm to 7pm, courtesy of Alex.
So the next FF is 5  Sept!th

Just one rule: - rounds are out of bounds, 

Buy your own!

FRIENDLY FRIDAYS
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Greetings to Hinxton Villagers from all at The Red Lion Inn

Happy September to all from us all at The Red Lion.

Thank you again for all your support – whether joining us for a Pint of Music, the Garden
Party, a Friendly Friday drink or some other random pop in.

I am sad to report that James has decided it is time for his next challenge. A huge thank you
to him for all he has brought to the Red Lion while he has been with us. We will all miss him
but wish him well for his next venture.

Below are some future events to look forward to:

Friday 5  September. th

Friendly Friday
Village drinks and Happy Hour 6-7pm. Come and join the party 😊

Friday 19  Septemberth

Pint of Music – free entry
Our longstanding favourite Norfolk busker, Alton Wahlberg is returning to entertain us. A
guaranteed feel-good repertoire of so many favourites.
Specials Board – including HinxFest trial home-made scampi & chips

Friday 26  September. th

Our Third Quiz Night
Quiz Starts 7pm
Food served 5:30-9pm
Teams of up to six welcome. 
£5 entry per person which covers the cash prize money and charity donation to the church
glass door appeal.
Book a Table online in usual way – stating Quiz in the notes + dining or drinking.

Earlier Food Offering @ 5:30pm 
A reminder that we are now serving food from 5:30pm every day (except Sunday: evening
food still 6-8pm).  This continues to be very popular. 

Hinxtonian Special Offers
We continue our village offer of 15% off food to all Hinxtonians anytime. Booking ahead
would be a great help but not mandatory. If not booked then we will do our best but need to
fit around those who have booked. (As standard, this offer cannot be combined with any
other offer available).
Please register when booking online or on arrival with your name, house number and email
address.

Do sign up to our Newsletter and/or follow our Instagram redlionhinxton to keep up to date.

Best wishes to all
Alex, Nikol, Shane and the teams

    
 info@redlionhinxton.co.uk         01799 530 601    www.redlionhinxton.co.uk
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Ickle-Gigs
LIVE at the ICKLETON SOCIAL CLUB

Saturday 20th September 7.30pm
Beans and Biscuits

 
Beans & Biscuits are well known for their lively performances, filling

venues with a fun country/hillbilly repertoire.
Fronted by Martin (Fat Man) Spencer, the band features a soaring fiddle,

double bass, twanging guitar and drums creating a rockin' rhythm of
Beans & Biscuits tunes.

Be prepared for an evening of fun and frivolity, with banter between the
scintillating songs.

For more Ickle-Gig information look up Ickle-gigs on Facebook, 
or message Liz on 07377068736.
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ORDERS NOW BEING TAKEN FOR
CHRISTMAS !

MARMALADE - tradional or with Whiskey/ Cointreau or stem
ginger ...JAMS include strawberry, raspberry, apricot, blackberry &
apple, damson, black cherry , apricot and more ...

CHUTNEYS include caramelised onion, spiced cranberry, plum &
ginger, mango, apricot & orange, sweet chilli 
and, and, and ......!

Jars are all packaged prettily for presents.
Delivery to your door within 5 miles of Hinxton, or collection from
Hinxton. 

Contact for details of the full selection. 
delmafenton@hotmail.com 

07913 638637



Just before you go.... 

Your paragraph text

We still have allotments available
We still need another parish councillor
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